

DEVAL L. PATRICK GOVERNOR

TIMOTHY P. MURRAY LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR

JUDYANN BIGBY, MD

JOHN AUERBACH COMMISSIONER

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts Executive Office of Health and Human Services Department of Public Health

Division of Health Professions Licensure

Board of Registration in Pharmacy 239 Causeway Street, Suite 500, 5th Floor Boston, MA 02114 (800) 414-0168

http://www.mass.gov/dph/boards/pharmacy

September 13, 2011

John Bispo

Re: Request for Reconsideration of Application for Pharmacy Technician Registration

Dear Ms. Bispo:

The Board of Registration in Pharmacy (Board) is in receipt (August 26, 2011) of your letter (undated) requesting the Board to reconsider the denial of your *Application for Pharmacy Technician Registration* (August 16, 2011).

At the Board meeting on this date, the Board reviewed and discussed your letter and your application file. Please be advised that the Board did **not** revise its prior vote denying your application for registration as a pharmacy technician. As noted in the Board's August 23, 2011 letter, the Board finds your felony conviction to be a basis for denial of your application.

By copy of this letter, the Board is notifying your employer that your employment as a pharmacy technician trainee must cease since your registration application, after reconsideration, has been denied by the Board.

Very truly yours,

Stanley B. Walczyk, R.Ph.

President

cc: Judy Correia, R.Ph., Director of Pharmacy Services, Morton Hospital & Medical Center,